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Warwickshire Community and Voluntary Action 

2015/16 Annual General Meeting
Held on Monday 31st October 2016 at 10.00 am 

at Leamington & Warwick Sikh Gurdwara (Temple)
Present:

Joanne Shine
WCAVA Chair 



Judith Morley

WCAVA Vice Chair 




Jatinder Birdi

WCAVA Treasurer 

In attendance
Paul Tolley

WCAVA Chief Executive 
Chair’s Welcome and Introduction
Joanne Shine welcomed everyone to the meeting, including dignitaries Cllr Mike & Mrs Hillary Brooks; Mayor &  Mayoress of Southam, Cllr Mrs Judy Falp; Past Mayor of Whitnash, Cllr Sally Bragg; Mayor of Rugby, Cllr John and Wendy Smitten; Mayor and Mayoress of North Warwickshire, Cllr Jane Knight; Chair of Warwick District Council, Cllr Christine Cross; Mayor of Warwick, Cllr Chris Branigan; Mayor of Alcester, Phil Evans Head of Community Services, Mary Dunleavy Partnership Manager Department for Work and Pensions, Charles Barlow Localities & Partnerships Team Manger (North), John Crossling County Officer Warwickshire Association of Local Councils, Bridget Winstanley Previous President of WYCVS, Phil Robson Chair of Healthwatch Warwickshire.
Apologies of Note
Mr Tim Cox The Lord Lieutenant of Warwickshire, Mr Chris White MP Warwick & Leamington, Cllr Juliet Short  Mayor of Stratford-On-Avon, Cllr Simon Button Mayor of Whitnash & Cllr Tony Heath Deputy Mayor of Whitnash, Cllr Ann Morrison Mayor of Leamington, Cllr Jill Shepherd & Deputy Mayor Mayor of Nuneaton & Bedworth, 
Phillip Seccombe - Police & Crime Commissioner, Cllr Izzi Seccombe - Leader of Warwickshire County Council, Cllr Saint Leader of Stratford District Council, Cllr Sue Hanratty North Warwickshire Borough Council, Cllr Susan Adams - Chair of Stratford District Council, Cllr Leigh Hunt RBC Portfolio Holder for Communities and Homes,
Monica Fogarty Strategic Director Communities WCC, Dave Webb Executive Director, Robert Weeks Head of Planning & Housing Stratford District Council, Martin Jelley Chief Constable Warwickshire & West Mercia Police, Karen Manners Deputy Chief Constable Warwickshire Police, Justin Williams  CEO  Stratford Town Trust, Laurence Scott Grants Manager Esmee Fairbairn Foundation, Mr Ian Caulfield, CBE, DL, Lord Lieutenants Deputy, Dr John Linnane Director of Public Health, Cheryl Bridges Policy & Research Officer Warwickshire Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner.
Approval of 2015 Minutes
Joanne Shine, asked for approval of the minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 12th November 2015.

The approval of the minutes were proposed by Stephen Nightingale (WCAVA Board)

This was seconded by William Clemmey of Warwickshire Association of Youth Clubs. 

The minutes were unanimously approved and duly signed as a correct record.

There were no matters arising.

Chief Executive’s Report
Paul Tolley reported on the last 12 months stating that; We have seen some incredibly exciting and vibrant changes. We have continually strived to develop our position as the single point of access for high quality infrastructure support for all volunteers, charities, organisations and groups across Warwickshire. 

Last year we invested heavily in the development of our tender submission for the countywide infrastructure contract, setting out our plans to continue to support the sector as strongly as possible given the increasing financial pressures and expectations upon local communities to become ever more resilient and self-sufficient. 

We have further diversified our income streams over the past 12 months in order to give us the stability we need to prepare for the opportunities and challenges that the next few years will bring and over the coming year we will be launching several new initiatives and tools through our new and rebranded website to provide all of our members with even more support and resources available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.

This year’s AGM is a review of our last 12 months but also marks an important milestone in the development of our organisation as we deliver our support and services consistently across the entire county of Warwickshire.
Key achievements in the year celebrated included:

Supporting 670 individual organisations on 1282 specific issues

Supporting over £3.5m of funding applications

Registering 2431potential volunteers 
Referring 2169 with an economic value of over £1.9m 
Maintaining a 98% satisfaction rate by members.

Treasurer’s Review and Annual Accounts.

Jatinder Birdi gave an overview of the WCAVA finances 2015/16.
Jatinder reported that a summary of the accounts could be found in the Annual Report and a full copy could be found on the WCAVA website: http://www.wcava.org.uk/annual-review-and-accounts
Resolution 1

Proposal of Accounts to the Membership

Jatinder Birdi proposed the director’s report and financial statements for the year ended 31 March 2016 and the Auditor’s report.
Seconded by Stephen Nightingale (WCAVA Board) 

Members present confirmed that they were all in favour.
Resolution 2 

Resolution on Amendments to the Memorandum and Articles of Association

As Company Secretary, Paul Tolley read out the proposal: that the draft articles of association produced to the meeting and, for the purposes of identification, attached to this resolution be adopted as the articles of association of the Company in substitution for, and to the exclusion of, the existing articles of association.
A vote of members was taken by all present and this resolution was passed unanimously. 
Employer Supported Volunteering
Paul introduced a short presentation on Employee Supported Volunteering from Maria Fennell from Springfield Mind and Andy Springall of Mid Counties Cooperative outlining how our members are benefited.
Resolution 3

Appointment of Auditors

Jatinder Birdi proposed that the current auditors Burgis and Bullock are re-appointed for 2016/17.

Seconded by Maria Fennell
Members present confirmed that they were all in favour. No votes against.
Resolution 4

Nominations and Appointment of Directors
To re-elect members of the Board, who retire by rotation: 

Joanne Shine and Katy Harper

Proposed by Ann Hayes
Seconded by John Harris (Individual Member)

Members present confirmed that they were all in favour. No votes against.
Resolution 5

To officially elect Board members co-opted during the year: 

Emma Fordham, Bryony Smith and Carole Shuttleworth.
Proposed by Stephen Nightingale (WCAVA Board)

Seconded by William Clemmey (WAYC)

Members present confirmed that they were all in favour. No votes against.
Resolution 6

Tony Guy MBE has put himself forward for consideration to the members to become a Director and Trustee of Warwickshire CAVA
Proposed by Stephen Nightingale (WCAVA Board)

Seconded by William Clemmey (WAYC)

Members present confirmed that they were all in favour. No votes against.
Vote of Thanks and Close of Formal AGM
Words of thanks to all staff and volunteers and fellow Board members for a successful year and noting the (hopefully positive) vote outcome, the theme of the foundations we have all built and looking forward to another exciting and successful year ahead.

Joanne Shine invited everyone to stay and enjoy a fantastic networking lunch provided by the Gurdwara and would like to thank them for accommodating us this year.

Meeting ended at 12:15pm followed by a presentation by Debra Allcock Tyler of the Directory of Social Change
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